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The Annual Lecture is held after our Annual General Meeting. The 2016 Lecture will be given by Dr. Jayne Carroll  of Nottingham University. Dr. Carroll is also a Researcher for the Institute for Name-Studies (based at Nottingham University and in charge of the English Place-Name Society volumes for Shropshire. Jayne’s talk will focus upon her work on the Shropshire volumes.

The Lecture is open to all with an interest in place names. Tickets cost £5 each - further information will follow.


Armetridding
For reasons quite unrelated to its name, Jennifer Holt has been doing some research into the history of this charming place in Euxton. The name is interesting but not problematic - the ridding (clearing) of the hermit. It gave its name to a family who seem largely to have died out in England but appear to be fairly numerous in the USA. The earliest reference so far discovered in Lancashire Archives is in DDX 102/37 where (in 1375) ‘William of the Armetridyng’ is recorded as witness to lease lands in Leyland parish. The farm and mill were still owned by the family in 1830 - there is a large gravestone in Leyland churchyard which commemorates several generations.
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Other documents indicate that the name originally referred to land either side of the river Yarrow so that one part lay in Charnock Richard. There was a mill there until fairly recently - the above (1910) map shows this shared a mill leat with Euxton Mill which lay upstream from Armetridding. 

The image below is taken from the Euxton tithe map (DRB 1/76) - the Tithe Schedule entries can be found on LANCAT as the LPNS have transcribed the tithe schedules for the whole of Leyland Hundred.
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N.B. The world moves on - 
The clay pits vanished some time ago. 
The site of the mill at Armetridding cannot be identified on the ground. 

The mill leat has largely vanished apart from a short section near Euxton Mill (No. 762). 

Euxton Mill has recently been demolished and the site is being redeveloped for commercial use. 
And the M6 now runs overhead to the west of the row of cottages (No. 777). 



















LANCASHIRE PLACE NAME SURVEY

Chair: Jacquie Crosby

Secretary: Andrew Walmsley (secretary.lpns@gmail.com)
Co-ordinator of Volunteers (Treasurer pro tem): Jennifer Holt (volunteers.lpns@gmail.com) 
Committee Members:  Nigel Neil   Christine Storey   John Wilson
Peter Iles (Specialist Advisor - Archaeology; Lancashire County Council)

Prof. John Insley, Heidelberg University (Editor for the English Place Name Society)


